
 
 

LAW ENFORCEMENT INFORMATION NETWORK 
SOS Original Issue Date (OID) Information 

 
This correspondence is being distributed to authorized Law Enforcement Information Network (LEIN) user 
agencies regarding the addition of Original Issue Date (OID) information to vehicle registration and title 
responses from the Department of State effective July 6, 2015. 
 
In response to many requests from user agencies, the Michigan Department of State has reconfigured 
vehicle responses to include the OID of a license plate on both plate and vehicle identification number 
(VIN) inquiries.  The OID will appear on the same line as the electronic insurance verification (EIV) 
information in plate inquiries using 47:11 (Registration and Title); 47:11C (Certified Registration and Title); 
47:13 (Registration only by Plate); 47:14 (Registration – Fees Paid); and VIN inquiries using 47:53 
(Registration and Title) and 47:53C (Certified Registration and Title).  The OID information appears in 
bold below:   
 
Sample VIN response: 
 
TITLE INFORMATION: 
1986 OLDSMOBILE   AAAAA11111SPC         12 FOUR DOOR      TRANSFER    
    05/27/2008    299W1400016                         
 
ANNE CARR DRIVER 
4801 DOANE HWY 
POTTERVILLE 48876-8742 
 
*ADDRESS FROM DRIVER LICENSE* 
 
NO SECURED INTEREST ON RECORD 
 
REGISTRATION INFORMATION:    EIV=N   ORIG ISSUE 01/01/2001 
 
  999YZZ                             *1 PLATE*  PE-CORRECTION 
  03/06/2017                         D-616-067-108-888 
MI SOS 
 
Sample license plate response: 
 
TITLE INFORMATION: 
1986 OLDSMOBILE   AAAAA11111SPC         12 FOUR DOOR      TRANSFER    
    05/27/2008    299W1400016                         
 
ANNE CARR DRIVER 
4801 DOANE HWY 
POTTERVILLE 48876-8742 
 
*ADDRESS FROM DRIVER LICENSE* 
 



NO SECURED INTEREST ON RECORD 
 
REGISTRATION INFORMATION:    EIV=N   ORIG ISSUE 00/00/0000 
 
  999YZZ                             *1 PLATE*  PE-CORRECTION 
  03/06/2017                         D-616-067-108-888 
MI SOS 
 
Agencies who parse vehicle and/or license plate responses for any reason, such as e-citation, electronic 
accident reporting, or electronic record management systems, must contact LEIN Field Services 
immediately to obtain the programming specifications.  Agencies that experienced system problems with 
the initial rollout of the EIV indicator in September 2014 may see similar issues and should act now to 
avoid problems. 
 
Questions should be directed to Ms. Liz Canfield of LEIN Field Services at (517) 241-0639 or 
canfielde@michigan.gov. 


